AGING & DISABILITY RESOURCE CENTER OF THE NORTHWOODS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Friday, July 29, 2022 – 11:00 A.M.

300A South Lake Avenue, Crandon, WI  54520
Members Present:  Ackley, Bix, Dubiak, Helmert, Lemke
Members Absent: Gretzinger, Lee
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:10 A.M.  Also present were John Brensinger, Interim Regional Manager, Aging & Disability Resource Center of the Northwoods (ADRC-NW), and Amber Danielski of CLA.
Public Comment & Introductions:  None
Approval of the Agenda: Dubiak moved to approve the agenda with ten items; Lemke seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried.  
Approval of the June 24, 2022 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes:  Dubiak moved to approve the minutes of the June 24, 2022 Board of Directors meeting; Lemke seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried.
CLA – 2021 Audit Results: CLA provided an unmodified opinion finding nothing materially misstated in the 2021 financials.  One employee underreported time, but that was simply a clerical error and was corrected.  Brensinger has developed a corrective action for that.
Procurement Policy:  Because of federal funding, we have to have a procurement policy requiring multiple bids for purchases of goods and services above $10,000.  Below that figure, multiple bids are not required.
Leases:  We will need to develop a policy on leases, even covering the rental of equipment such as copiers.  
Conflict of Interest:  The ADRC-NW has a Conflict of Interest policy, and the State has developed a new one. The two will be compared in a future meeting.
Financials:  Jaclyn has left WIPFLI and accepted a position with Kerber Rose.  Duane at WIPFLI will take over our financials.
Dubiak moved to accept cash disbursements for June 2022 in the amount of $58,824 and place them on file subject to audit.  Helmert seconded. All Ayes.  Motion Carried.

Regional Updates & Questions:  1) Brensinger will be interviewing for a Dementia Care Specialist in Taylor County.  2) Forest County has 2 leases for the building in which the ADRC-NW in Crandon is located. The leases are actually with the Commission on Aging, not the ADRC. One is for the EBS office and the other are for the rest of the building.  The ADRC-NW does have a lease with Taylor County. Brensinger presented the IRS mileage increase from $0.585 to $0.625 per mile going back to July 1st, 2022.  
Letters & Communications:  None
Future Agenda Items:  Procurement policy, Bylaws, Leases, Vote to Increase Mileage
Dubiak asked to change the day of the week for future meetings.  The next meeting of the ADRC-NW Board of Directors will be Tuesday, August 30, 2022 at 1:30 p.m.
Adjournment:  With no further business, Dubiak moved to adjourn; Lemke seconded.  All Ayes.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 P.M.
